
 

 

CHRISTOPHER G. BELL, P.E. 
GENERAL CIVIL AND STRUCTURAL ENGINEER 

1 Doane Road 

HIGGANUM,  CT.  06441 

TEL:  (860)  345 - 7337 

November 23, 2022 

 

Mr. Jim Hallisey 

Zoning Agent Town of Andover 

17 School Road 

Andover, Ct. 06232 

 

Re: Gravel Pit Report 

 Map 33 block 36 Lot 23 and 24 

Johnathon Trumbull Highway Andover, Ct. 

 

Dear Jim, 

 

One behalf of the applicant William Genovese, I am reporting to you 

the following regarding activity at the gravel pit. 

 

1. After attending the Planning and Zoning meeting on Monday night, 
even though the audio was only working for about 20% of the time, 

it was obvious that the Commission wants the grading on the 

gravel pit to be completed as soon as possible. After talking to 

the Contractor yesterday he told me he did not continue the 

grading during the last few weeks because I was not available to 

give him direction and officials from the town were telling him 

to do things differently from what I told him (I don’t know who) 

Therefore, he just stopped. I was wrong in what I told the 

Commission that he was not available. 

2. The Contractor as of today is proceeding grading the area. We 
have a surveyor going out next week to provide grade stakes in 

addition to the ones I provided some weeks ago. 

3. We will notify you within 48 hours of the required inspection of 
the grading. We will install any additional required erosion and 

sediment control measures as specified on the restoration and 

maintain them thru the winter months and spring. 

4. I will keep you informed as the work progresses. 
5. I am awaiting any further notice from the Town regarding the 

gravel pit. 

 

Please call me at 860-345-7337 if you have comments. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Christopher G. Bell, P.E. 

Copy: W. Genovese 


